


Clerk to the Council – Mrs M. English, The Croft, Middle Lane, Cropthorne, WR10  3LZ 
email: Hillandmoor@yahoo.co.uk
You are invited to attend the 
Hill & Moor Annual Parish Meeting, 
to be held at 
7.30 pm on Thursday 3rd May, 2012
At The Villages Hall, Lower Moor 



AGENDA
The Annual Parish Meeting is an opportunity for any
parishioner to offer opinions or ideas during what is 
an open forum hosted by the parish council. 
All parishioners are welcome to attend. 

1. Apologies.
2. To approve the minutes of last year’s Annual Parish Meeting.
3. Report from the Chairman of the Parish Council.

We are just completing our first year with a full council and I am grateful to everyone on the Council for their efforts this year.  We have been able to make some good progress and I have been impressed with how the new members of the council have got involved with their responsibilities and pulled together at times of crisis.  Keeping us all inline has been Michelle English, who in her first full year of responsibility has put to good use the training she has been undertaking for her role as a Parish Clerk.

I would also like to thank Jo Bracewell and her helpers for yet another hugely successful bonfire event, which if fast becoming a local fixture.  With a further grant from WDC Jo has also been able to complete the purchase and construction of the new play area, which has fast become a favourite with the children of the Parish.

Our thanks also goes to Ron Miller for his work as our parish tree warden, for his efforts in maintaining the trees in the parish, and to Nick Winter, our Lengthsman, who continues to make a real difference to the state of our drains and fencing.  Thanks also go to Rupert Hampson for his help with the mowing of the playing field.  We are also attracting a growing number of volunteers who want to help with the mowing.

Again, it has been planning applications that have focused the village.  Initially there was the application by Sandfields Farms to create a caravan park of 50 caravans for staff.  We were impressed by Sandfields efforts to work with the Parish Council to help resolve concerns raised by us.  This was in contrast to EVG’s approach in previous years.

More recently we have seen the applications for the 33 caravans in Springhill and the five traveller pitches in the village.  Unfortunately, despite opposition by the Parish Council, WDC decided to approve the application for the leisure caravans.  However, we did have more success with the application for the traveller pitches.  

One point that became clear was the lack of notification of new planning applications in the parish.  For that reason the council has decided to publish all new planning applications in a monthly mailing to the 150 people who gave their details to the council for the planning updates.  If you would like to be included on the circulation list please contact Michelle, our Parish Clerk.

Looking at our finances, I am pleased to inform you that for the second year running we have not increased our precept, despite further increases in our electricity costs.  We have now signed a contract with Western Power to begin the renovation of our street lights in the next few weeks.  This will include a number of energy saving initiatives, such as the use of energy saving lamps and the switching off of non critical lights between the hours of midnight and 5:30 am.  This will provide significant savings in the future. 

One area of concern remains the flood protection scheme.  We are still awaiting action by Worcester County Council, who has confirmed that funding is safe, but has not taken the necessary action to progress matters.  We will be focusing on pressing for progress on this matter in the coming months.  As agreed with WCC, we have completed our small part to reduce the pressure from surface water runoff by installing a drain and soak-a-way to capture water running off the playing field car park.  This was completely funded through a grant from WDC.  We are also planning to purchase a container for the field, which will house an emergency supply of sandbags as well as equipment for the playing field.

On a lighter note, next month sees the Queens Diamond Jubilee.  For a number of months there has been a joint committee, made up from the various groups in the village, who aim was to work together to create a combined event to celebrate the day.  Details of the day’s activities have been circulated to the whole parish in this month’s 5 Alive.  I hope that everyone will join together to create a great community event for us all to remember.  Unfortunately Mr. Maurice Hayes has resigned from the Jubilee committee due to ill health.  Volunteers are now urgently required, please contact Darren Selvey if you feel you would like to be involved.
4. Report from the County and District Councillor.

Wychavon

It is hard to believe that District and Parish elections were only one year ago!

There have been some controversial planning applications during the year.  I have done my best to make sure that the views of residents are fully put to the planning committee, but with mixed success.
The South Worcestershire Development Plan  -  Council approved draft for consultation on 5th July.  It has all gone very silent but we are expecting changes to be brought back to council June/July and the revised Draft Plan to be published for another short round of consultation in November.  It should be submitted to the Secretary of State in February2013 and there will be an Examination in Public in May/June.  They anticipate the plan being adopted late autumn 2013

County Council 

Another big cuts budget and reductions in senior management.  Adult Services very challenging with rising costs and greater numbers needing support and care.  Changes in personalised budgets and charging for elderly and now moving towards Learning Disability clients.  Public Health responsibilities will be moved to County Council soon and a joint department of public health and social care is proposed.  Childrens Services failed an inspection of its safeguarding provision and is working hard to improve.  Education standards are improving but still only edging above the national average,  although we are fortunate that Pershore High School has a very good record.  Big cut in bus subsidies has caused upheaval in the bus services and cancellation of most evening buses.  There has been extra money for footways and Maytree Road paths were done.  I am still pressing for the path at the end of Blacksmith Lane to be mended.  It was proposed that Pershore library be moved to Wychavon Civic Centre.  Residents wanted it to stay in the town centre and Pershore Town Council is buying the building which it will improve and the County library service will continue to be delivered there.  The Youth Service is stopping and will be replaced by a reduced amount of money for positive activities which organisations will have to bid for through the council’s procurement processes.  The council run youth club sessions in Pershore will end at Christmas but the Youth Centre is owned by the charity and as chair of trustees I can assure you that we are working hard to make sure that young people still have their club evenings, summer programme and other activities.

Flood scheme – revised route as conditions required by Network Rail were too onerous for the County Council to continue with its intention to take a second pipe through the embankment.  The landowner has delayed progress by non-co-operation.  The project is in the programme for this autumn with funding allocated but we have not yet got the landowner’s agreement.
I continue to chair Hill and Moor Landfill Site Liason meetings and we have a useful relationship with Severn Waste Services.

Pershore High School became an academy on 1st July .  I continue to serve as a governor there.  The school does well.

Wyre Piddle bridge: there is a safety issue because some people go through the red light and there are fears that one day there will be a head on smash with a bus.  Highways plan to change the lights to a barrier system.

5. Reports from Village Organisations.

At the Annual General Meeting of 29th April 2011 it was reported that no applications or notices of intent to join the Village Hall Committee had been received but the four present members were content to continue through the next year. Happily, the Committee welcomed Mrs. Ann Winter as the fifth member in its May meeting.

From comments received from regular users of the Hall, consideration of what works were required were addressed as projects for period 2011/2012. The form of heating to the Hall had been considered the previous year and funds were in place to proceed with the works. 

The works comprised of installing two air to air heat pumps which were commissioned 23rd April 2011. Each of the units is provided with a programmable timer. These are somewhat limited in their capabilities and will require to be replaced with a single programmer with greater options. 

The Village Hall north boundary was reported to have been affected by vermin. The securing of the boundary had been on a wish list from the previous year. The Hall secured two quotes for fencing the boundary and, having the necessary funds, commissioned the work to be carried out by a contractor resident in the village. The boundary is now protected by a solid wooden panel fence mounted on concrete gravel boards between concrete posts with a gravel apron.

The Committee received criticism from some users of the Hall on the acceptability of the toilet areas early in the year. Lack of air circulation affecting the paintwork, insufficient heating, a strange unidentifiable smell, dark and dingy, unwelcoming being some of the criticisms. A great deal of time was spent in reaching a solution and the project details tabled in the meeting of 10th June 2011. A “ballpark” cost of the works was acquired and funding perused. By the meeting of 25 November2011, three tenders for the works had been obtained, and a grant of £20,000 was in place. The work proceeded prior to the Christmas break with minimum interference to users of the Hall. Additional work to paintwork in the main hall was also carried out.

This year, the Committee will be focusing its efforts into finding others willing to become Trustees to the Charity and take over the responsibility of the Village Hall. The Committee will be continuing to carry out its duties to the Charity with the same enthusiasm as carried out since the start.      

6. Discussion items:- 

· Lighting
· Lighting upgrades and running cost reductions - the two contractors Western Power Distribution and Prysmian Group have been contracted to carry out the work in the current year. The proposed budget for this work 2012/13 was for £14,600, following negotiations with both companies the cost of the whole upgrade has been contracted at £11,835.11 a saving of £2,764.89. Savings on running cost are estimated to be in the region of £1100 per year (subject to price increases).
· Flooding

· Flood Alleviation project which came in at £ 4,734.60 - £265.40 under the grant allocation from Wychavon
· The alleviation scheme on the playing field car park was completed on 20th March 2012. The issues surrounding other identified work in the Bridge Street area remains outstanding and is a cause for concern. Wychavon District Council have not progressed this issue for some time.
· Playground

· Storage for the mowers etc has been ordered, delivery expected to be 3rd week in May. No Planning approval is needed.
The area of the soakaway may need some remedial work now the rain has settled the ground, best done in the Autumn.
Some work on the tree near the new play equipment needs to be done, Chairman has discussed with Tree Warden Mr. R Miller.

· Planning Issues

· Allotments, Tip, PACT, Neighbour hood watch

Allotments are currently all being used with exception to the burning area which will be dealt with in due course, a gate will soon be erected to ensure that no fly tipping can be possible.
Land in Hill will be looked at to see if can create a community orchard project in conjunction with parish council.

7. Open Session: to hear items raised by parishioners.
N Butler
Mr Nick Butler
Chairman  18th April 2012
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